

STATE OF WASHINGTON

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

Oct. 26, 2018

Bruce Reed
VP of Operations
Tidewater Terminal Company
6305 NW Old Lower River Rd, PO Box 1210
Vancouver, WA 98660
ruce.reed@tidewater.com

RE: 2018 Hazardous Liquid Standard Inspection – Tidewater Terminal Company Snake River Terminal (Insp. No. 7563)

Dear Mr. Reed:

Thank you for the letter dated Sept. 21, addressing the findings of our 2018 inspection conducted at Tidewater Terminal Company's (Tidewater) Snake River Terminal.

Staff accepts Tidewater's proposals to bring these items into compliance. Please electronically submit your revised O&M Manual as part of your annual manual update. This inspection will be closed as of Oct. 26.

Staff thanks Tidewater's personnel for their cooperation and assistance during this inspection.

If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Dennis Ritter at (360) 664-1159.

Sincerely,

Sean C. Mayo

Pipeline Safety Director

cc: Bill Collins, Director EHS&S, Tidewater bill.collins@tidewater.com
Mark Davis, Terminal Operations Manager, Tidewater mdavis.@tidewater.com
Josh Jarmin, Quality and Compliance Manager, Tidewater joshua.jarman@tidewater.com
Ron McClary, Terminal Maintenance Manager, Tidewater joshua.jarman@tidewater.com
John Sherman, General Manager, Tidewater joshua.jarman@tidewater.com
Stephanie Syring, Environmental Manager, Tidewater joshua.jarman@tidewater.com
Stephanie Syring, Environmental Manager, Tidewater joshua.jarman@tidewater.com